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GCSE results show National Challenge target is illogical - 21 August 2008

Today’s improvement in GCSE results shows that the government was wrong to ‘name and shame’ those schools below its 30 per cent GCSE target in May, damaging their reputation and putting unwarranted pressure on pupils and teachers. 

ASCL General Secretary Dr John Dunford said: 

“Congratulations to pupils, teachers and parents on another improvement in GCSE results. Like Great Britain’s performance in the Olympics, we are doing better and better and this should be universally welcomed.”
“Special congratulations must go to the National Challenge schools that have improved their GCSE results this year, some by dramatic numbers. This highlights the serious error of judgement made by the government in May when it announced the National Challenge, creating such unnecessary damage to the reputation of many schools. Pupils and staff in National Challenge schools have been placed under serious pressure and this must be matched by support.”
“The National Challenge schools were announced as students were walking into their exams. Therefore there is absolutely no connection between the National Challenge and the improvements schools have made this year.”
“Schools moving above and below the arbitrary threshold of 30 per cent each year highlights the stupidity of putting a school’s reputation at risk on the basis of a single year’s results. The government must make clear that the schools that have dipped below 30 per cent this year are not failing. These schools need to know immediately if they are to be part of the National Challenge and, if so, what additional resources will be available to them.”
“The drop in number of GCSE entries shows that schools are focusing on quality rather than quantity. It makes sense for students to concentrate on eight or nine GCSEs, rather than 11 or 12, and to do them well.”
“The substantial increase in physics, chemistry and biology shows that schools are responding to the prime minister’s mandate that more pupils take single sciences. This is partly because the government has required schools to offer single sciences in order to achieve high performing specialist status. This is likely to produce increased numbers taking science A levels in future years.” 
“The further fall in French and German entries shows that the relative difficulty of modern language GCSE continues to have a damaging effect. It is urgent that the government addresses this problem, as well as implementing the other recommendations of the Dearing report.” 
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